ST. JOSEPH CHURCH – ZELL, MO

Msgr. Jeff Knight -883-3481

Mass Intentions:
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Debbie Figge
Sun. – 8:00 am- Betty Meyer
Sun. 10:00 am – Maritta Bader
Mon. - No Mass
Tues. – 7:00 pm –Gilbert & Edna Figge
Wed. – 8:30 am – Carl Eckenfels
Thurs. 8:30 am – Betty Meyer
Fri. 8:30 am – Gene & Frances Stecher
Sat. – 5:00 pm- Dennis, Aloys, Uncle Dennis Flieg
Sun. – 8:00 am – Armella Bader
Sun. – 10:00 am – Our Parish Family
USHERS:    (May 2015)
Sat. – 5:00 p.m. – Captain: Pat Kertz, Melvin Gegg, , 

Pat Kertz, Larry Palmer 
Sun. – 8:00 a.m. – Captain: George Fischer, Alan Kertz, Wayne Bahr, Paul Haug
Sun. – 10:00 a.m. – Captain: Kevin Meyer, Steve Schilli, Leonard Naeger, Mike Palmer
Vocational View:  Today’s Gospel says that: “Jesus was moved with pity,” when He saw a leper.  Are you moved with love or pity when you see the outcast of today’s society?  Who will come forward to minister Christ today?
BODY OF CHRIST:  (May 16-17)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Maggie Palmer
Sun. – 8:00 am - Art Flieg
Sun. 10:00 am – Allen Engelman
COMMENTATORS:  (May 16-17)
 Sat. - 5:00 pm – Lisa Burr
Sun. – 8:00 am – Bill Kertz
Sun. 10:00 am – Joan Noll
SERVER/CANDLES:  (May 16-17)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Jessica Flieg, Zachary Burr
Sun. – 8:00 am – Wesley Basler, Devyn Basler
Sun. 10:00 am – Jesse Pinkley, Abby Engelman
STEWARDSHIP COUNTERS: (May 10 & May 17)

May 10 – John Flieg, Joyce Herman ,  Pat Labruyere

May 17 – Dale & Kim Basler, Bill & June Parke
Scrip Certificates are sold after all Masses. (May 16-17) 
5:00 – Lori  8:00 am – Mandy  10:00 am – Erin L
Certificates are available at the school during the week.
Annual Catholic Appeal  Since many of you have not signed the pledge cards there are still some pew envelopes in Church to be filled out.  You can fill out and sign the pew envelope and put it in the collection basket with your donation or just a signature.  You have the month of May to return the envelope.  They will be in the church through May.  We are trying to save on postage of mailing a letter as there are over 100 families who have not signed the cards.  The Appeal offers each of us an opportunity to shine light, spread joy and bring hope to our neighbors.  The Appeal is helping to create a renewal of faith within our community by strengthening our parishes, agencies and schools.  Like Christ, the Good Shepherd, we seek to lay down our lives for the sheep every day – to reflect the love and peace of Jesus to a world in need.  
                                  May 10, 2015
                         6th Sunday of Easter
“It was not you who chose me, but I who chose you and appointed you to go and bear fruit that will remain.”  We sometimes tend to believe the opposite.  It’s not unusual for us to think, “I have chosen to be a Christian,” and then to imagine that the process really started with us, that it was our initiative, our decision to believe, our act of faith that got the ball rolling in our spiritual life.  Of course our decision is important, but Jesus reminds us today that he is actually the one who took the first step.  He chose us.  He called and invited us to be among his followers and friends.  As the second reading tells us, “God sent his only Son into the world so that we might have life through him.”  That happened first. The next step is ours, to accept this life that is offered to us through our own act of faith.
The other part of this equation is that, as Jesus tells us, we have been chosen for a mission.  This isn’t all just about our personal faith and our relationship with him.  He calls us to know and love him, and when we respond we are “appointed” to be fruitful in the world.  We are supposed to live our faith in such a way that something valuable, beautiful, and useful comes from it.  Jesus sends us to make the world a better place, not in a vague, feel-good, fluffy way but in a real, concrete way.  He equips us to bear fruit that will remain.  This isn’t superficial or flighty.  The work we do in the world—whether it be alleviating the suffering of the sick and poor, evangelizing those who do not know about the gift of salvation, raising our children to be faithful Christians, or carrying out our career with integrity and generosity—all of this is meant to be the effect of our response to the call that Jesus gave us.
BLOOD OF CHRIST: (May 16-17) 
5:00 pm – Kevin Burr & Joan Jokerst
Sun. – 8:00 am – Ronnie & Sherri Meyer
Sun. 10:00 am – Marilyn Herzog & Eileen Abt
LECTORS:  (May 16-17)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Dylan Burr
Sun. – 8:00 am – Bill Kertz
Sun. 10:00 am – Joan Noll
CROSS:   (May 16-17)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Carter Burr
Sun. – 8:00 am– Abby Fisher
Sun. 10:00 am –Thomas Engelman
OUR PARISH GIFTS TO GOD: (May 3)
(Sunday Envelopes – (103)
Adults
- General Fund 
                           $5,054.00
Children’s Collection


       2.34
Loose Collection



  422..00
      

SUB TOTAL
             $5,478.34
Elem. Tuition



 1,157.05

Pre-K Tuition



    740.00
Cemetery



      20.00


TOTAL

             $7,395.39
Thanks to all who continue to support our Parish and School.
“If someone who has worldly means sees a brother in need and refuses him compassion, how can the love of God remain in him?”
                     Upcoming Events 
Tuesday – Mass with Perpetual Help Devotions – 7 pm
Thursday - Eucharistic Adoration – 6:00 am – 11:00 pm
Mon. May 11 – Parish Council Meeting – 7:00 pm

Wed. May 27 – Servers Picnic – 9am – 2pm
Wed. May 27 – Bingo at Riverview – 2:00 pm

Wed. May 27 – Fall Festival Meeting @ 6:00 pm

Servers’ Picnic will be held on Wed., May 27 from 9 am – 2 pm at the KC Hall.  There will be hot dogs, chips, soda provided by the KC’s and donated desserts .  There will be a scavenger hunt this year and of course baseball.
“Elizabeth said in a loud voice, “You are the most blessed of all women, and blessed is the child you will bear!”  We wish our Mothers a Happy Mother’s Day!
Sacred Eight Upcoming Events
5/13:  Youth Night – Ste. Genevieve rectory basement – 8th Grade Welcome  
                        Stewardship Reflections:
“This is my commandment: love one another as I love you.  No one has greater love than this, to lay down one’s life for one’s friends.”  Do you love Jesus?  Do you consider Him your friend?  Jesus says that if we love Him we should be willing to offer whatever we have to Him, not because we want praise and glory, but simply because we love Him.
VMY News – Just a reminder VMY Mass is always the first Sunday of the month at 6 pm at the National Shrine of the Miraculous Medal in Perryville. Next one will be June 7th. 
Operation Overhaul (our week long mission trip) registration is still open.  
Laboure Exchange is now open on Mondays!! Help us spread the word by sharing our new hours from our Facebook Page to yours and receive 15% off your next purchase!  We are also in need of VHS tapes, Swimwear & Sumer Shoes.  Mon. – Fri. 9am – 5 pm & Sat. 9am-3pm.
Families Praying for Priestly Vocations 
I would like to start a program of families praying for vocations to the priesthood.  Each week a different family would be encouraged to agree to pray throughout the week for more priestly vocations.  As a visible reminder a chalice will be sent home along with prayer suggestions.  A sheet is in the back of church to volunteer for a given week. 

Fr. Jeff
The Begin Again Annual Pot Luck Celebration will be held on Tuesday, May 12 at 6:00 pm at the KC Hall in Ste. Genevieve.  Bring your favorite covered dish to go with pork roast and mashed potatoes!  There is no charge for the meal, but please call the hospital at 883-7729 by Thurs. May 7 to RSVP so we may prepare enough pork roast and potatoes.
Immaculate Conception Parish in Park Hills 
will hold a Spring Fling on Saturday, May 16 from 8:00 am until 2:00 pm.  Expect to find a Car/Truck Show, a rummage sale, bake sale, BBQ prepared and served by our Knights of Columbus from 11 am – 1 pm., children’s activities and information booths.  For Car Show registration contact the parish officw at 573-431-2427 or icsja@icsja.net.                        
                                School News:
SHADOW DAY:  Thank you to everyone who visited with us on Shadow Day last Wednesday.  We were very happy to see you and hope the children enjoyed their time with us.  We are looking forward to seeing the children in August.
May 14:  Fifth Grade Farewell Celebration – 6:00 pm – Liturgy with dinner following
PreK/K Graduation Celebration – 6:00 pm – Prayer Service with program following
May 22 – Last Day of School – Noon Dismissal
God’s Blessings for a great week!  Mrs. Bartlow, Principal
Congratulations to the following students who received the sacrament of Confirmation on Thursday Evening by Archbishop Carlson.  The PSR Students were Devon Bader, Abigail Braun, Sam Fischer, Emma Flieg, Tyler Huck, Wil Jacobs, Billie Nickelson, Jesse Pinkley, Blake Schneier, Angie Schwartz, Kevin Slinkard, Sam Stolzer, Grace Thomure and Dylan Wichern. Abby Engelman participated in the Ste. Genevieve PSR.  Our Students at Valle are April Flieg, Macy Kertz and Jordan Weiler.   
Prayer List: For all the Sick in our Parish and our Community:  McKenna Barron, Bernice Bauman, Courtney Bauman,  Leroy Bauman,  Charles Bohannon, Tom Donze Carol Fairfax,  Joe Fischer, Royce Flieg, Nathan Geisner,   Rita Giesler,  Sophia Grass, LeRoy Grifford, Anna Marie Hermann, Rosella Huber, Tony Jacob, Mary Ellen Jokerst, Ronnie Jokerst, Lucille Karlet, Joe Kettinger, Steve Kostka, Mary Kraenzle, Celeste Kramer, Mary Lou Martin, Randy McMahon, Joe Menke, Tony Merlenbach,Tom Meyer, Laverne Meyer,  Melvin Moore, Drew Moss, Tsipiora Mowers, Helen Naeger, Millie Naeger, Marty Okenfuss, Kris Palmer, Augie Roth, Michelle Roy Otte, Fr. Jim Schaeffer, Barb Schilli, Betty Schmelzle, Kenny Schmelzle, Michelle Schott, Shirley Valle, Delbert Schwent,   Dolores Shuh, Ethel Thomas, Allen Viox,  Whelon Vines,  Riley Werner,  David Wibbenmeyer. There are 76 Special Intentions also to pray for as well as anyone who is in need of prayers.  Anyone who wants to be added or removed from this list please call Kathy at the rectory. 
St. Vincent DePaul of Bloomsdale sends a big thank you for your donations and a sincere thanks for the checks you sent as contributions through the loose collections.  Please continue your donations as they are greatly appreciated.  All items are always welcome – as of now we are in need of personal care items.  Thanks so much
Marriage Encounter:  Why not give yourselves a weekend away from it all?  Time away from pressures of work and everyday responsibilities.  A chance to talk and listen to that special someone who loves you and whom you love.  That weekend is found on a Marriage Encounter weekend presented on Aug. 7-9 or September 25-27.  Call 314-469-7317 or apply on line at www.stl-wwme.org.
We would appreciate anyone who would like to volunteer for any liturgy assignments such as Eucharistic Minister, Usher, Greeter, Lector, Commentator, Choir.  Also there are volunteers needed for other time and talent volunteering such as ACA, Stewardship, Money counters,  PSR, Pro-Life, St. Vincent DePaul, Youth Group, Latch Key and Eucharistic Adoration.  We lost several of our participants in all these areas.  Many of our volunteers are not getting younger.  Any help would be welcomed.  Call 883-3481.
